
 

 

 

APPROVED MINUTES 
JUSTICE COMMITTEE 

Tuesday, May 5, 2015 6:00 p.m. 
Iowa County Courthouse, Upper Level Conference Room 

Dodgeville, Wisconsin 
 

Iowa 

County 

Wisconsin 

 

1 Meeting was called to order by Chairman Mrozinski. 

2 

Roll Call was taken.   

Member present: Supervisors Bomkamp, Bunker, Clerkin, DeLain, Meyers, Mrozinski, Palzkill, Nankee 

Others present: Admin Kephart, Judicial Ass’t Register in Probate Engels, Director Child Support 

Rosenthal, Corp. Counsel Allen, Emergency Mgmt Hurlbert; Sheriff Michek and Chief Deputy Bennett 

3 Sup. DeLain moved to approve the agenda for this May 5, 2015 meeting.  Sup. Bomkamp seconded the 

motion.  Carried. 

4 
Sup. Bunker moved to approve the minutes of the March 3

rd
 meeting.  Sup. DeLain seconded the motion.  

Carried. 

5 No Comments or reports from the audience or committee members. 

6 
Justice Committee reviewed the Financial Statement which included departments that report to the 

committee for the period ending March 31, 2015. 

7 
Supervisor Bunker moved to approve the 2014 Register in Probate/Juvenile Court Annual Report 

presented by Judicial Assistant/Register in Probate Engels, seconded by Supervisor Nankee.  Carried. 

8 

Supervisor DeLain moved to approve the 2014 Iowa County Child Support Annual Report presented by 

Director Rosenthal, seconded by Supervisor Clerkin.  Carried. 

Director Rosenthal and the Justice Committee toured the Child Support Office and heard suggestions for 

renovation security.  Supervisor DeLain moved to forward the remodeled project to the EDP Committee 

for the meeting Thursday, May 7, 2015. Supervisor Palzkill seconded the motion.   Carried.   

Director Rosenthal informed the committee of the Certificate of Excellence 2014 received from the 

Secretary of the Wisconsin Dept of Children and Family Services. 

9 Corp. Counsel Allen reported on drug treatment – ATTIC Correctional Services and Drug Financing on 

the state level.   

10 
Emergency Management Director Hurlbert presented the activity report for March and April.  Responses: 

ICEM has been on site at Gotham since 5-year old girl went missing; Nixle and social media, agency 

trainings conducted, trainings attended,  CDBG-EAP activity and planning. 

11 
Sheriff Michek reported on employment for the sheriff’s office and working with personnel Leitzinger on 

testing.  The Sheriff’s Office expressed concern on the age of juveniles in the courts and jails; Iowa 

County compliance with the Federal Government PREA with inmate housing and building codes.   



 

 

12 Next meeting will be Tuesday, June 2, 2015. 

13 Supervisor Nankee moved to adjourn at 7:18 p.m., seconded by Supervisor Bunker.  Carried   (Minutes by Dan Nankee) 

 


